
TBI Council Minutes – December 7, 2017
Emerald Queen Conference Center - Fife, WA
	Agenda Topic 

	Discussion
	Decision
	Next Steps

	Council Introductions
Approval of Minutes

Meeting Norms

Executive 
Committee Report

Council Vote

Public Introductions

	Meeting called to order at 9:00 am.

Andrea talked about how the TBI Council was formed. Council members introduced themselves and their roles at the meeting.  Council welcomed new member Michael Smith.
Minutes from October meeting read and voted on. 
TBI Council Mission and meeting norms were read.
Teresa discussed the council’s transition and member changes on the Executive committee and the council, being proactive when it comes to strategic planning for 2018 and how the Council will organize. She talked about giving the TACs enough time in their TAC groups, and how the calendar year lines up with the Legislative and Fiscal years.
The Council voted on Daniella Clark and Elizabeth Hernandez’s nominations to serve on the Executive Committee

Each public member introduced themselves and gave a brief description of their interest in TBI and attending the meeting.
	Meeting minutes unanimously approved
Council voted unanimously to allow Daniella and Elizabeth to serve on the Executive Committee. Michael Smith abstained

	Publish Meeting minutes


	Coordinator and Budget Report for next biennium: 

TeleHealth (TeleService) Presentation
TAC Small Group Discussion
Council Discussion

Lunch Recess

TAC Small Group discussion
Council Discussion 
Council Discussion

Public Address
Adjourn
	Scott discussed:
· Schedule, location, and keynote speakers for next year’s TBI Conference.
· Engaged with the Port Gamble S’klallam and Shoalwater Bay tribes for Lifetime Respite.
· A Respite survey for TBI Survivors and their families is being developed, and if anyone on the Council has suggestions for the survey to let him know before the end of December.
· Asked members to notify staff if hotel room for council meeting is needed no later than ten business days prior to the next meeting.

· The ALTSA Combined Fund Drive raised over $7,000 for TBI Survivors living in BrainSpace through the annual silent auction, which is the highest total ever raised.
· Preparing for Requests for Proposals in early 2018 for Support Groups and Information and Referral contract funding. Looking for volunteers that are not currently vendors to review and score proposals in the spring of 2018. Wants to look at the review process to see if the contracts process is working for the Council and do the vendors understand what deliverables the Council will be looking for?
· Continued partnerships with the following:

· The University of Washington TBI/DOC Project, 
· The TBI Model Symptoms Advisory Board 

· The Person Center Outcomes Research Institute TBI Transitions from Acute to Post-Acute Care Project
· DOH as part of their 2017 Injury Community Implementation Group and TBI National Peer Learning Team 

· The Western Washington Advisory Group for the Washington State Older Adult Falls Prevention Action Plan
· Disability Rights Washington Disability Advisory Council
· The Lakewood YMCA Advisory Board

· The Partnerships for Action Voices for Empowerment (PAVE) – Tools 4 Success Conference Planning Committee, and 
· The Lifespan Respite Washington Coalition
· Provided Outreach and Awareness materials for the following:

· The Fabulous Aging Summit (300+ attendees)
· The Senior Lobby (400+ attendies)

· The Adult Family Home Council Conference (300+ attendees)

· The Four Directions Health and Wellness Fair

· The Money Follows the Person Tribal Initiative at Great Wolf Lodge

· Tribal Navigator Trainings

· Supporting Kinship Caregivers

· The South Puget Intertribal Planning Agency LTSS Conference

· The Kinship Navigator Training

· Attended the Washington State Independent Living Council quarterly meeting in Vancouver, Washington.
· Scott was selected for Pierce County Superior Court Jury Duty from November 6th – 10th. 
· Tamika attended Suicide Prevention training through the Washington State National Guard Joint Services Support Directorate using the ASIST (Applied Suicide Intervention Skills Training) model in November. Scott will complete this training in March.
· Scott and Tamika completed the Basic Contracts Certification Course through ALTSA Central Contracts and Legal Services.
· Discussed SFY 2018 budget through the end of July 2018. Scott asked the Council if the they wanted a percentage of how far along we are in expenditures? Also discussed revenue forecast.

· Discussed the Distracted Driving Law Report dated from July 23rd – November 21st. There were 5,251 police stops and 805 citations were issued.
· Scott asked the Council for feedback in reference to meeting during the TBI Conference. Wants feedback submitted by the February 2018 Council meeting.

John Lee, Darryl Hart and Keenan Hart from The Westcare Foundation and LINK gave a presentation on the TeleHealth Program.
· Started in Hospice Care

· Takes the service to the patients

· Mainly concentrating in rural areas

· Currently trying to figure out ways to collaborate with different organizations

Council was divided into the TAC Groups “Access to Care, Community Living, and Reintegration,” to discuss laying out foundations for TAC work for 2018. 
Council returned to large group and each TAC small group representative shared their groups’ findings.

Community Living – Andrea, Deborah, Pete, Jeff, Betsy, Kylie, Rick (Andrea reports)-
· Focused on scopes

· Work on establishing and maintaining reciprocal relationships (Support groups)

· Build awareness in Community Living areas and programs

· Prevention

Access to Care – Jane, Teresa, Taku, Dan, Ray, Heidi, Marisa (Jane reports)-

· Ensure proper screening and accurate diagnosis of TBI
· Leverage existing education efforts

· Ensure that physicians are better educated about return to work/school documentation and how it impacts survivors

· Establish and maintain partnerships with DOH, BIAWA, and medical schools. Discuss programs for people with TBI that will help them with returning to work/school. 

· Increase awareness by distributing literature and exploring social media platforms

· Improve rural access to care. There is a lack of trained providers in rural areas.

· Explore the possibility of student loan forgiveness for medical providers that serve in rural areas

· Possibly provide TeleHealth for medical providers in rural areas.

Reintegration – Ted, Bruce, Megan, Karie, Daniella, Karen, Elizabeth, Sharon (Ted reports)-

· Pursue representation of OSPI on the Council and explore return to learn more in depth.

· Create and improve a TBI database that will be accessible to clinical providers (who are vetted), also in rural areas to support reintegration

Council was again divided into their TAC Groups to provide strategic feedback on TAC plans and to establish a Continuity Action Plan for 2018. 
Council returned to large group and each TAC small group representative shared their groups’ findings.

Reintegration – Ted, Bruce, Megan, Karie, Daniella, Karen, Elizabeth, Sharon (Ted reports)- 

Where the group should focus:
· Pursue OSPI membership on the Council and establish a partnership. Continue to nurture relationship.
Community Living – Andrea, Deborah, Pete, Jeff, Betsy, Kylie, Rick, (Andrea reports)-

· Council members will develop a form for members to fill out describing who they are and what they do. Will develop for the February Council meeting and distribute at the next Council meeting.
· Research data related to TBI to figure out gaps and trends.
Access to Care – Jane, Teresa, Taku, Dan, Ray, Heidi, Marisa, (Jane reports)-
· Ensure that Continuing Education focused on TBI is required for a wide array of professionals

· Leverage existing education efforts

· Gather data about who and where people are getting injured (identify what areas)
· Research the Suicide Prevention WAC and RCPs. Use their model for Brain Injury Prevention

· Review Legislation to see how to get things accomplished and do research on the scope of training we want to include
· Research rural access to care. Have some sort of presentation to the Council

· Reseach data on where physicians that help with TBI are located in rural areas. Possibly see about introducing TeleHealth.

· Contact Colorado State about their TBI program and funding

The Council then discussed what they enjoyed about today’s meeting. 
· Enjoyed having more time for TAC group work
· Appreciated and received a lot of information from the TeleHealth presentation. Does not feel it has a lot to do with the Council and that it is much bigger than what the Council can contribute, but the Council should try and support it.

· Need to find out what kind of impact TeleHealth could have and to get background on what other organizations might be doing. The Council should support in general, but feels the moving pieces are way above the Council.

· The TeleHealth presentation was informative, because there are a lot of people in Support groups that might be able to benefit from it and TeleHealth could open up a lot of doors for them. The Council can pass on the information.

· Need more information on who TeleHealth is already serving and who needs it.

· TeleHealth has been around for a while. Council needs to determine why it is the exception and not more of the norm.
· Tasks were accomplished and hope to have the same thing at the February Council meeting.

· Liked the “To Do” list, and hopes that things will actually be done.

· Appreciated the facilitation of the TAC groups and would like to see progress at the February Council meeting.

· Liked the productivity. Wants to see the next set of actionable items at the February Council meeting.

· Impressed with and appreciative of the current members of the Council.

· Honored to be apart of the TACs.

· The Council thanked the staff for coordination and facilitation of the meetings.

Public attendees addressed the council and thanked the council for their efforts to assist and support those with TBI and their family members.  
The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.
	
	Teresa will connect with HCA to see what is going to be involved in getting TeleHealth and how far they are in the process. The Council will also find out what other providers might provide TeleHealth. The Access to Care TAC will possibly come up with a work plan involving TeleHealth.
Scott will talk with the Govenor’s Board of Commissions about possibly having a temporary OSPI membership on the Council. He will develop contract for information and referral. Elizabeth will meet with BIAWA to discuss what ways the Council can support them and to discuss how information gets disseminated
Betsy will ask the Executive Committee about sharing time to talk about what’s been done. DOH works on data review related to TBI, so Andrea will research gaps and trends in their data.
Teresa will use existing WAC that requires Behavioral Health professionals to have CEUs in Suicide Prevention as a template/guide. She will email research that has been done on existing RCW/WAC, as well as any other work already completed by other TAC members. Ray and Dan will review the Matt Adler Suicide Act that prompted the RCW change to glean from how this legislation was written and what data was used and relay the information to Heidi.



TBIC Members Present---Andrea Valdez, Jane Thompson, Betsy Jansen, Teresa Claycamp, Heidi Hill, Marisa Osorio, Daniella Clark, Ray Switzer, Deborah Crawley, Sharon Ashman, Elizabeth Hernandez, Jeff Hartson, Ted Ryle, Michael Smith 
TBIC Members Absent---Rick Torrance, Kylie Uriostegui, Taku Mineshita, CPT Pete Stone, Daniel Overton, Karen Kaizuka, Bruce Santy, Karie Ranier, Megan Grundbrecher
Public Guests---Mary Baldwin (proxy for Rick Torrance), CPT Adam Hanisch (proxy for CPT Pete Stone), Nick Mehrnoosh, Gloria Kraegal, Kendall Miller, Darryl Hart, Keenan Hart, John Lee, Dan Brillman, Mike Schindler, Jim Kenney, Ryan Nabors, Rae Lamp 

Facilitators Present---Maralise Hood-Quan, Amanda Bucy
Council Support Staff Present---Karen Fitzharris, Scott Bloom, Tamika Titus
